
   
 

09 524 4069   |   membership@ellerslie.co.nz   |   ellerslie.co.nz 
09 238 8049   |   info@pukekohepark.co.nz   |   pukekohepark.co.nz 

 
 
 
Peter Reaburn  
Consultant Planner for Auckland Council 
 
 
Peter Reaburn: PeterR@catobolam.co.nz 
 
 
Dear Peter, 
 
I have been asked to respond to the request that you have made to Golding Meadows 
Development Ltd. (GMDL) and the Auckland Trotting Club (ATC) in respect of consultation 
with Counties Racing Club over the proposed Plan Change that have been submitted by 
cthese parties and others to the Auckland Council. See extract from your letter below. 
 

 
 
As you may now be aware, Counties Racing Club (CRC) has merged with the Auckland 
Racing Club to form Auckland Thoroughbred Racing Inc (ATR), effective 1 August 2021. I 
am now writing as a director on behalf of that new amalgamated club. 
 
On the 9th of August 2021 just after the merger was announced by both clubs a meeting 
was held at the Counties Racing Club premises at Pukekohe at which I was present along 
with Mr. Mark Chitty (Past President of the Counties Racing Club and now a Director of ATR) 
and Mr. John Crawford (Past Vice President of the CRC and now a director of the ATR). 
 
Also present at the meeting was Mr. Rod Croon, President of the Auckland Trotting Club 
(ATC) and Mr. Graham Harford (Director and legal Counsel to the ATC). The purpose of the 
meeting was to discuss the Proposed Plan Change referred to above. 
 
At the meeting also was Sir William Birch who is acting as a consultant for both parties (ATR 
and ATC) and he outlined the status of the Plan Change application and that you had 
requested in your letter to the applicants, clarification as to whether consultation had been 
held with the CRC. Sir William was able to respond to various questions about the details of 
the application and the parties confirmed that there existed a level of common interest 
between the two clubs as the CRC itself was in the process of seeking Plan Change 
consents from the Council, and ATR is continuing with those processes, in respect of land 
that is currently surplus to ATR’s needs. 
 
I am able to respond therefore as a director of ATR and project manager for the 
development currently being undertaken of the Pukekohe landholdings of ATR, that ATR is 
supportive of the development proposed by the ATC and GMDL. 
 
I should also mention that following this meeting I organised a briefing by ATR directors for 
Mr. Bill Cashmore, Deputy Mayor and Mr. Andy Baker, Chairman of the Pukekohe Local 




